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BOARD OF FINANCE 

Budget Meeting Minutes                  March 4, 2021 

Via Public Online Video Conference                7:00 PM 

 

*Minutes are not official until approved at the next regular meeting 

 

Members Present (a quorum of 4 members is required to conduct business): 

Mike Makuch – Chairman 

Geoff Prusak – Vice Chairman  

Pete Tanaka – Secretary  

Matt Clark  

Stef Summers 

Christina Mailhos 

Lisa Woolf – Alternate  

Brenda Abrams – Alternate  

 

Members Absent: 

 

Also Present: 

First Selectwoman Erika Wiecenski 

Donna Latincsics – Business Manager 

Laurie Semprebon – Treasurer  

Troy Sposato – Director of Public Works 

Stuart Cobb – CIP Committee Chair  

Members of the Public 

 

Chairman Mike Makuch called the meeting to order at 7:05pm. 

 

SEATING OF ALTERNATES 

 

Stef Summers made a motion to seat Lisa Woolf for Christina Mailhos. 

Mike Makuch seconded the motion. 

Vote: 5 Yes (S. Summers, P. Tanaka, M. Clark, G. Prusak, M. Makuch), 0 No 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

Mike Makuch made a motion to approve the budget meeting minutes of February 25, 2021. 

Pete Tanaka seconded the motion. 

Vote: 4 Yes (P. Tanaka, G. Prusak, L. Woolf, M. Makuch), 0 No, 2 Abstain (S. Summers, 

M. Clark) 
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PRESENT TO SPEAK 

 

Peter Latincsics of 97 Trask Rd. stated: From what I understand, we’re nearing the end of the 

Executive Order. I want to understand if, at the point in the budget process where we have the 

public hearing and the first exposure to the town of the budget, that will work with the calendar 

to be in-person. I think that’s important and any feedback we can have now so the townspeople 

can come again and see where we are and what we’re doing.  

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

1. Questions from February 25, 2021 meeting: 

Chairman Makuch stated that there were a few questions that arose in this meeting regarding 

how the Board of Finance is handling alternates. Information was sent to board members with 

more information. It is good that some questions were asked so the Board could ascertain 

whether it is following the right process.  

 

a. Should seating of alternates be “rotated” or based on request of absent 

member 

Chairman Makuch summarized that Connecticut general statute Section 7-340a says an absent 

member “shall” request the alternate to be seated in their place, so the result is that the process 

that the board has been using is correct. To the question of whether alternates should be rotated, 

the board can use this practice any time there is no request.  

 

b. Should the seated alternate remain or be removed once the regular member 

arrives 

Chairman Makuch stated that Connecticut general statutes does not speak to this, nor does 

Robert’s Rules of Order. Materials were sent to board members from the Town Clerk which 

indicate that there is a lot of information consistent with seating the regular member when they 

arrive as the traditional process. The alternate’s job is to be in place of the regular member when 

they are not available. The caveat says that boards shouldn’t remove an alternate if you’re in the 

middle of a detailed discussion or complex issue that the alternate has been participating in, 

allowing them to close out their participation by voting on the issue. The Board will continue to 

make sure it is handling this situation appropriately. 

 

Chairman Makuch continued that case law in CT seems to be fairly clear on the point that an 

alternate member who is not seated should not participate in a manner that is drastically affecting 

the direction the discussion is going. The alternate should be able to participate but not in a 

manner that is strongly promoting a particular thought, because then they are essentially acting 

as another member of the board and could create an issue of minority representation.  

 

Lisa clarified that alternates are still allowed to ask questions for educational purposes because 

they’re truly not clear on something. Chairman Makuch confirmed.  

 

2. Clarification of “Point of Order” question from February 25, 2021 meeting 

Chairman Makuch stated that at the end of the last meeting, Matt asked Point of Order question. 

The definition of “point of order” is an announcement that procedure is not being followed or 
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there has been a rules violation. In the case of the meeting last week, the term was being used in 

a general way, not to point out a rule violation, because it was a question about how to 

communicate about things that were not on the agenda. Due to the fact that budget meetings are 

not regular meetings, items can’t be added to the agenda. The issue has been resolved and there 

was no breach in the rules or the order.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Budget Discussion: 

Chairman Makuch stated that this meeting concludes budget presentations and encouraged board 

members to gather their questions to him via email as soon as possible to allow time for 

organizations to gather information and attend the next meeting. The process of asking questions 

can sometimes gather very valuable information to make budget decisions.  

 

a. Capital Improvement Plan               Attachment #1 

Capital Improvement Committee Chair Stuart Cobb presented the Capital Improvement Plan 

(CIP). He explained that CIP projects are greater than $10,000. The spreadsheet represents 5 

years of planning based on requests from department heads. Lines 3-15 are already committed 

bonds or leases from previous years. In recent history, vehicles are leased between 5-7 years. 

Lines 16-26 are estimates of items that would be leased or bonded in the plan. Lines 36 and 

below are items that were presented to the committee this year. Those items may be funded in 

years 1-5. The CIP committee prioritizes projects as best they can. There has been a historical 

dollar amount set aside for CIP projects over last 20 years, so the committee tries to stick to that 

figure as best they can; fund what they can in Year 1 and distribute the rest in Years 2-5.  

 

Stuart explained that the spreadsheet includes not only the dollar amount for the project, but 

where the money is coming from (Fund Source column). The different revenue sources vary in 

size. Local funds is taxpayer money. Capital Reserve comes from savings Willington sets aside 

from capital projects from previous years, which can help to even out some of the ups and 

downs. LoCIP is a state fund which has rules for its use and the amount can fluctuate; we are 

expecting $57,859 for now. It is a fund, so it can be carried over if need be, but we try not to 

leave money there because the state could figure you don’t need it. Fund 17 is from ambulance 

revenue, which is typically used for emergency services equipment; trucks, breathing apparatus, 

etc. The highest gross revenue is about $225,000 per year which is used to pay paramedic 

services, the billing company, and sometimes payroll, so there is an estimated $145,000 in the 

fund for the year that can be used for emergency services items.  

 

Stuart noted that the “out” years (Years 2-5) have some bond anticipation notes and bonds. 

Borrowing money on a bond, while the interest rate is generally good, includes significant fees. 

The only bond Willington carries right now is for the library; you save those for big things 

because the fees to get them started are close to $40,000.  

 

Stuart continued that Year 5 of the CIP plan includes a Plan A and a Plan B, depending on what 

the taxpayers decide about the future of the schools. The first plan doesn’t include any 

renovations, but details catching up with $1.2 million in deferred maintenance if the town 

decides not to build a new school. Right now, they are trying not to put a lot of money into these 
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buildings since we don’t know if we’re going to be using them in 5 years. The second plan 

includes none of that maintenance and buying a new school. The actual year that the school 

decision is made depends on how fast things go with school building committee and the impact 

to the taxpayer for any of the options. 

 

Chairman Makuch noted that it is critical for board members to understand that the CIP 

committee approves this as two main thrusts. One is the 5-year plan which is a well-thought-out, 

well-considered plan for 5 years. However, funding is only being committed during this public 

budget approval process for the Year 1 columns, so that’s the really critical piece. Years 2-5 will 

get debated again next year as the new 1-4.  

 

Stuart briefly provided details of each Year 1 project: 

 Line 36 CES Fire Panel – approximately 22 years old, no spare parts available; if 

something breaks and the fire alarm is inoperable, it would impact the ability to hold 

school in the building and cause a scramble to find that money mid-year. 

 Line 66 HMS Fire Panel – same age and issues as CES Fire Panel. Superintendent 

Stevens indicated to the CIP Committee that this is the highest priority project for the 

schools. These cannot be leased or paid for through LoCIP. 

 Line 45 Chip Seal Lower CES Parking Lot – thought is to chip seal and preserve it rather 

than letting it break up and have to be stripped and re-paved in the future. 

 Line 70 HMS Paint Library – water damage from the roof leak. Now that the roofs are 

being replaced, the ceiling needs to be repaired and painted. 

 Line 74 HMS Gym Floor Resurfacing – needs to be done periodically. 

 Line 77 HMS Heat on Stage – this heating unit is currently completely out of service and 

serves both the stage and the music room next door. The stage doubles as a classroom. 

 Line 78 & 79 DISTRICT Consultants – funding for the school building committee to hire 

consultants to lead them through the process of what to do with the schools; new 

building, a major renovation for one or both buildings, etc. If the project comes to 

fruition, there is reimbursement from the state at 55.36%. The amount set aside doesn’t 

mean they’re going to spend it all in the first year, as no-one has been hired and a price 

has not yet been negotiated. These funds are off-budget funds so will not affect taxpayer 

expenditures for this current fiscal year. 

 Line 88 DISTRICT Radios – to fix a long-term problem the schools have had where the 

hills in Willington sometimes prevent HMS from communicating with buses. The 

proposal is to buy radios that are compatible with the State of Connecticut system. Public 

Works has this radio system; the Superintendent tested them with buses and reported very 

good coverage. 

 Line 90 TOB Basement Concrete Floor – take care of the dirt floor which has been 

causing moisture issues and damage to items in storage. 

 Line 91 TOB Audio Visual Equipment – to accompany equipment already purchased 

with COVID-19 funds and continue to make meetings more publicly accessible for those 

who can’t attend in-person by recording or live streaming. Funding is coming from 

LoCIP funds. 

 Line 92 TOB Security & Fire System Monitoring – not just the TOB, but many municipal 

building security systems. The current vendor monitoring alarms is discontinuing that 

service, forcing us to go to a different vendor. There are equipment upgrades necessary.  
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 Line 94 TOB Flooring Replacement – tiles in the Land Use department are falling off and 

causing an unsafe situation. 

 Lines 98-100 PW Replace – vehicles for Public Works. LE stands for lease, so there is 

some cash outlay each year for 7 years. Some of this is pent-up demand from last year 

when projects were cut from the budget. Includes a large dump truck, new vehicle for the 

Public Works director, and a small dump truck which is used throughout the year. 

 Line 105 Salt Shed – there was some leftover funding from the Turnpike Rd. project 

funded by STEAP grants. Through persistence from Selectwoman Wiecenski, we are 

being allowed to use those extra funds to replace what is there to increase the size of the 

salt shed so they can go more than 1-2 storms without having to replenish. Depending on 

frequency of storms, deliveries can sometimes be a problem. 

 Line 106 Schofield Rd. Drainage – water coming down the bottom of Schofield Rd. and 

it needs a more appropriate method to get rid of it. The $15,000 out of LoCIP will go 

toward the engineering to decide locations and size of catch basins and pipe. 

 Line 108 Village Hill Drainage Phase 1 – project has been around since the bridge was 

built. Water is a problem sheeting across the road coming down the hill and requires 

continuous sanding. Provisions were built into the bridge during construction, so now the 

catch basins just need to be continued up the hill. $35,000 is not the entire cost of the 

project but covers some piping, catch basins, and rental of appropriate equipment to have 

the town crew do it. The project continues in years 2-5. 

 Line 120-122 Regarding the Conservation Commission Talmadge Property purchase. 

There is an open space fund that has money in it already. This year they’re spending 

some of that money for appraisal and survey. The price for the property is currently 

estimated as negotiations are forthcoming. There is a potential opportunity for a 

substantial reimbursement from the State of Connecticut Open Space Fund. 

 Line 124 WFD#1 Replace 10 SCBA cylinders – Self-Contained Breathing Apparatus 

have a shelf life of 15 years and then must be thrown out, and there are multiple units 

expiring. 

 Line 126 WFD#1 Replace Fit test Machine – joint project between WHFD and WFD#1. 

One of the test devices they’ve had for 10-12 years is a machine that measures how well 

masks fit, per OSHA requirements. Previously used only for firefighting type masks, the 

new machine will test N-95 masks as well. They make sure masks are sealing 

appropriately for any hazardous situations staff are put into. The old machine runs on 

DOS, is completely unsupported, and can’t be calibrated anymore. 

 Line 144 RRAC Pickleball Court – will be installed in the location of the volleyball court 

at River Road Athletic Complex, as that is rarely used and there is a higher demand for 

Pickleball.  

 

Chairman Makuch pointed out that the box highlighted in yellow is the amount going toward 

CIP from taxation: $645,035. It’s an increase over recent years. This was originally what CIP 

was shooting for last year until everything was pulled back to bare minimums when the 

pandemic hit. 

 

Stuart summarized that the smaller projects in the CIP plan are typical year-to-year items. The 

larger projects are the school building committee consultant money and the fire panels which 

have no other way to pay for them, so those projects account for the increase in the bottom line. 
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The board discussed the timeline and specifics of moving back to hybrid or in-person meetings, 

and how the requested audio/visual equipment would be used once that happens. Selectwoman 

Wiecenski spoke to the benefits and responsibility of continuing to make meetings open, 

transparent, and accessible to the public by recording and streaming.  

 

Brenda Abrams asked for more details on the Schofield Road project. Stuart replied that the issue 

was identified many years ago by Public Works and the Town Engineer. They continuously have 

to sand that area and deal with a discharge of water through peoples’ properties, flooding their 

yards. There are limited catch basins there, but a lot of the water comes across the road instead of 

staying on the sides. Selectwoman Wiecenski added that the project has existed for 25 years. 

 

Brenda asked if many Willington residents have shown interest in Pickleball. Selectwoman 

Wiecenski replied that there are currently Pickleball lines on the basketball court, but the 

basketball court is heavily used. Before the pandemic, they held Pickleball inside at Hall School 

and the Parks & Recreation Director offered Pickleball outside on the basketball court, and the 

program was full almost every time it was offered. It has become very popular.  

 

b. Board of Selectmen                 Attachment #2 

Selectwoman Wiecenski stated that the Board of Selectmen recognize that the Board of Finance 

asked for a 0% increase; including the CIP items which was net increase of $100,235, the BOS 

are presenting a FY21-22 budget of $3,791,949, which is a $264,189 increase over the current 

fiscal year. She presented the letter from the Board of Selectmen (Attachment) detailing budget 

assumptions and highlighting specific increases and decreases throughout the budget. She 

reminded the BOF that while Animal Control and Human Services present their budgets 

separately, those funds are reflected within the Selectman’s budget.  

 

Selectwoman Wiecenski continued that they are currently working with IT to make a potential 

adjustment to the phone system which may significantly decrease the cost for phones. As soon as 

they know, if it’s before budget decisions are made, they will alert the BOF to the adjusted cost.  

 

Stef Summers asked about the extra cost in benefits for the extra full-time Public Works 

employee, aside from the $48,000 salary. Selectwoman Wiecenski replied that they budgeted the 

maximum amount of $28,473 for an employee with family insurance, as they don’t know the 

situation of the person they’ll hire.  

 

Stef asked about the savings from not having to hire one contractor with the addition of another 

employee. Selectwoman Wiecenski replied that the budgeted savings is $10,745, but all the town 

gets from the contractors is response during a snow or ice event.  

 

Stef clarified that the Selectman’s letter has the decrease at $23,265. Selectwoman Wiecenski 

replied that the cost of the one contractor we have during the current year is $23,265. They 

would have budgeted a different assumption because of the difficulty in getting vendors, 

knowing that they’re being paid more elsewhere. If the town were to continue hiring two 

contractors instead of hiring a full-time employee, that line item would increase to $66,150. The 

current budget proposal does not include contracted work, which is why a decrease of $23,265 is 
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shown. She stressed how difficult it has been to find people willing to contract for snow removal, 

even with personal phone calls. 

 

Stef commented that in the context of all the union contracts being in negotiation this summer, it 

puts a particularly sharp lens on any additional staff, as that has a large payroll impact. She 

recognized the need for work to be done in town though. Selectwoman Wiecenski shared that the 

BOS cut other positions that were asked for but felt that the needs are significant enough to 

warrant an additional staff member. Stef commented that it would be good to see a corollary of 

savings in the budget that supports the idea of an extra staff person. 

 

Lisa commented that hiring a contractor hires their expert knowledge of our roads and they’re 

only used when there’s an emergent situation. She compared this to hiring a full time employee, 

requiring tasks for them to do year-round. The town benefits when hiring contractors because 

they don’t have to pay for insurance, benefits, etc. She gave her opinion that it is better for the 

taxpayer for the town to continue to employ contractors for snow removal instead of hiring 

another employee. Selectwoman Wiecenski replied that while her statement about cost is 

accurate, but they believe there is a significant enough amount of work that needs to be done by 

Public Works that it warrants another full time employee.  

 

Lisa commented that Willington’s size hasn’t grown in the number of buildings, roads, or 

houses, and asked why a new Public Works employee is needed. Selectwoman Wiecenski 

replied that the town previously had more Public Works staff. As people moved on, they were 

replaced with contractors. The roads in town need significant work and they act as facilities 

employees in terms of taking care of our buildings. She repeated how difficult it is to find 

contractors just to plow snow, as they have to have their own vehicle and insurance and they can 

make more guaranteed money elsewhere and with the state than they were making from 

Willington. If we had no other choice and had to go that direction, the BOS budgeted for more 

money in that line, hoping to make it more enticing and find willing contractors.  

 

Lisa commented that contractors are expensive because they take on the liability if someone is 

injured. If we hire a new full-time employee, Willington becomes liable if something happens. 

 

Lisa asked how many full time employees are in Public Works. Selectwoman Wiecenski replied 

that there are four full-time Public Works employees, one Public Works director, and one full-

time employee who splits time between Public Works and the Transfer Station.  

 

Lisa commented that she has heard that the union gives Public Works employees the ability to 

accrue significant vacation time, and it’s not a good value if they aren’t getting work done and 

we have to hire another employee to cover that work. She speculated that it seems like a time 

management and scheduling issue to her. Selectwoman Wiecenski replied that the small size of 

the crew is a factor in the ability to get projects done, but that that reason is not why they’re 

looking to hire a new employee. Their time is also limited in the winter because the crew needs 

to be available to plow snow.  

 

Chairman Makuch asked about the timeline of the forthcoming negotiations. Selectwoman 

Wiecenski shared that they just sent a demand to the union and looks for that process to begin 
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soon. There is no desire to do an extended Memorandum of Understanding (MOU), so 

negotiations should go forward. 

  

Chairman Makuch asked if a BOF representative would be present for negotiations. 

Selectwoman Wiecenski replied that she believes that that is the standard and will be kept. As 

the negotiations move forward, a BOF representative will be sought.  

 

Clarifying discussion was held about the reason for columns showing #DIV/0! 

 

Pete Tanaka asked if page 4, Department 0241, Line 500 is Building Department software 

support, and if the amount increases every year. Selectwoman Wiecenski confirmed both.  

 

Pete asked if there is a figure for how much is being paid for that software per building permit. 

He recalled it was around $10 per permit to run the program a few years back. Selectwoman 

Wiecenski replied that she didn’t have that figure in front of her but will look into it. She shared 

that the software is used for more than building permits; it handles dog licensing as well and was 

integral to managing during the pandemic. 

 

c. Revenue Presentation       Attachment #3, 4, 5 

Treasurer Laurie Semprebon presented her letter and two documents. She explained that 

Attachment 4 shows that the projected total revenue for the current fiscal year is $20,000 more 

than planned, even though some revenue amounts have changed. She explained that Attachments 

4 and 5 show slightly different numbers because the former deals with the projected end of the 

FY20-21 and the latter compares the FY20-21 approved budget to FY21-22 proposed budget.  

 

Laurie continued that Attachment 5 includes the numbers as they’ve been presented to the BOF. 

She explained that the Town of Willington has three sources of revenue: the State of 

Connecticut, local revenues, and educational revenues. She highlighted that the percent change 

between the current budget and proposed budgets show that educational revenues are going up a 

little. According to the Governor’s budget, which has yet to pass, educational cost-sharing will 

be going up.  

 

Laurie explained the impact of the pandemic on revenues. Local revenues look like they’re way 

down, but that is only a small part of the budget. The biggest hit was in interest income. Last 

year we budgeted $75,000 in interest income and took in over $80,000. This year, we are running 

at 6% of that because the bottom dropped out of interest rates and that’s not something we can 

control. The amount anticipated at the end of this year is $4,500 instead of $75,000. She 

highlighted that judicial fines are down because people aren’t out and about getting speeding 

tickets as much. Building fees are up, but other fees are down. While it is anticipated that life is 

going to start to get back to normal, she budgeted conservatively in some areas due to large 

decreases. 

 

Laurie highlighted that the Board of Assessment Appeals (BAA) had a huge decrease of $2.36 

million from an appeal. Normally that number is closer to $100,000 and has been returned to that 

level in next year’s budget after discussing it with the assessors.   
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Christina assumed her position at 8:50pm.  

 

Pete clarified the 20% figure regarding reduction in revenues. Laurie replied that local revenues 

have reduced 20% primarily due to interest rates, but that is not a huge part of the budget. The 

proposed budget is around $18 million and the local revenues total in the $200,000 range. 

 

Pete asked for clarification on the number $581,870 toward the bottom right of Attachment 4. 

Laurie replied that that’s the revenue Willington would need to have if the budgets are approved 

as proposed.  

 

Laurie explained that the current year’s budget includes $673,000 from of the fund balance. She 

recalled last year’s BOF discussion regarding not keeping the fund balance above the 

recommended 8-12%, so she applied $400,230 from the fund balance to the proposed budget, 

which would put it at 12% of the total.  

 

Laurie directed the Board’s attention to page 1 of Attachment 5, showing the proposed increase 

to be raised by taxes and the mill rate increase of 6.4% or 1.92 mills based on the proposed 

budget. 

 

Christina asked why Laurie chose $400,000 as the number applied from the fund balance. Laurie 

replied that she remembered the BOF’s discussion to not maintain more than 12% in the fund 

balance because that means we’re taking too much taxpayer money, so using that amount will 

leave it at 12%.  

 

Lisa commented that the fund balance doesn’t have to be at exactly 12%; the BOF could choose 

to apply more from fund balance. Chairman Makuch replied that 8-12% is the policy and this 

gives the board a starting point. It also moves the amount back toward an amount that was used 

in the past.  

 

Chairman Makuch repeated his encouragement to board members to consider questions about 

presentations and send them to him.  

 

Stef inquired if there is already have a vehicle planned for the added full-time Public Works 

employee or if another vehicle would be needed. Selectwoman Wiecenski replied that the 

proposed vehicles would be enough. The replacement schedule won’t change. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 

All correspondence was sent to board members.  

 

PRESENT TO SPEAK 
 

Building Official James Rupert stated: I’d like to go back to the software we’re using in the Land 

Use Department. It’s not just used for building permits. It’s used for zoning applications, dog 

licensing, and it has been used for signing up for basketball and other recreation programs. We 

didn’t ask for this purely from a perspective of trying to make sure it’s covered with building 
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permits. Over the course of the last several years, we’ve replaced dozens of foundations in town 

and this is also a records management system. If we didn’t have this system, I’d be asking for 

more hours because we’d need it to manage all of those records. We can divide the cost by the 

number of permits, but that’s work that we’re not seeing revenue from. I would guess, if we were 

collecting revenue, our revenue for the year would be almost doubled. There are a lot of reasons 

we ask for that software. Yes, there are increases on an annual basis, but every year we have 

found ways to utilize that system which not only benefit the Land Use Department, but benefit 

the town as a whole.  

 

Peter Latincsics of 97 Trask Rd. stated: I asked if we can anticipate returning to in-person 

meetings for the public hearing on the budget, the Town Meeting, and referendum. Given 

tonight’s presentations and the sobering reality of our decline in revenue, flat mill rate, and the 

potential 2 mill increase, I think the townspeople would very much like to do that. Can you 

comment on making that happen in the budget schedule? 

 

Chairman Makuch replied that this is Present to Speak, which limits the amount of business 

which can be done, but it’s clear from what Selectwoman Wiecenski said that everyone is 

looking at the available guidance, so this will stay a conversation as we move closer to that 

meeting.  

 

Peter Latincsics replied: I certainly hope so. I hope you would also consider guidance from our 

townspeople. Our Town Meeting form of government pre-dates the state of Connecticut and the 

governor and there is ample precedent that we should return as quickly as possible to our 

traditional form of government.  

 

GOOD & WELFARE 

 

No comments. 

 

Pete Tanaka made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:06pm. 

Matt Clark seconded the motion. 

Vote: 6 Yes (M. Clark, C. Mailhos, P. Tanaka, G. Prusak, S. Summers, M. Makuch), 0 No 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marysa Semprebon 
Recording Secretary 
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To the Board of Finance: 
  
Attached you will find drafts of the Revenue Budget BOF and the Revenue Budget Estimate for Fiscal 
Year 2021-2022. Although both documents contain similar information, the comparisons are slightly 
different (one to the original FY20-21 budget and one to the projected FY 20-21 budget).  Following are 
some notes to help you understand these reports: 
  
Revenue Budget BOF 
The numbers currently in this report are based on proposed budgets and revenues (proposed town, 
education, and Region 19 budgets and the governor’s proposed state budget). The bottom line will, of 
course, change if any of those numbers change. 
  
Additional changes might be in areas such as the BAA reductions, as we don’t currently have that 
information (until after the BAA meets in March). The place holder for the BAA is $100,000 in 
reductions, which is down considerably from this year, as there are very few applications for appeals at 
this time (and is in line with previous years). 
  
The applied fund balance is the amount of the fund balance that would bring our fund balance down to 
12% of the proposed budget; the recommendation is to have between 8-12% of the current budget in 
the fund balance. Numbers: the current fund balance is $2.6 million, and 12% of $18.7 million is 
approximately $2.2 million, which applies just over $400,000 to the budget. 
  
Notable large changes in budget items: 

-          Interest on investments has been budgeted at $75,000 for the past two years. We actually 
earned over $80,000 in FY 19-20. With the pandemic and the economy struggling, interest rates 
have dropped off significantly. At this point in FY 20-21, we are earning 6% of what we earned 
last year. I project that our interest income for the current year will be @ $4500, significantly 
less than the budgeted $75,000; however, recently the interest rates appear to be rising, so I 
have budgeted $20,000 for FY 21-22. 

-          Judicial fines are budgeted at $15,000 for the current fiscal year, in line with the previous two 
years. Again because of the pandemic, fines are way down; we anticipate collecting only $3,000. 
I have budgeted $10,000 for FY 21-22 in anticipation of the economy opening back up. 

  
Revenue Budget Estimate 
This budget sheet allows you to see the revenue budget comparison between the proposed, current, 
and previous two years AND the approved versus projected for the current year, in addition to the 
change in numbers from the proposed 21-22 budget to the projected 20-21 budget. 
  
Some state funding has increased slightly with most staying the same (I put the disability and veterans’ 
exemptions back to the previous year as I don’t know why those were higher and don’t want to make 
assumptions). 
  
Our tax collection rate is on track to be at our rate of last year (99%). Although some tax payers are 
taking advantage of the no-penalty later payment date, we have received no indication that there are 
issues with anyone paying their taxes. 
  

Attachment #3



Permits and building fees have been higher during the pandemic, but planning and zoning, ZBA, and 
town clerk fees have been down, so I used the previous two years’ numbers for the proposed budget, as 
I think things will start to return to normal. 
  
I will answer any questions during the meeting. 
  
Laurie Mazich Semprebon 
Town Treasurer, Town of Willington 
40 Old Farms Road 
Willington, CT  06279 
(860)487-3133 
Fax (860)487-3138 
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